PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 7, 2012
 

Members present: Karen Littleford, Eva Higgins, Kay Endsley, Father John, Lynette Drake, Deacon Rupp, Quinn Hussey, John Schmitz, Jim Grant 
Unable to attend: Ralph McCausland, Allan Horney
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.
Opening faith reflection was led by Deacon Rupp  

 

Welcome to new member Quinn Hussey, Kay Endsley
Fr. John’s Report
· The Apostle of Truth – Presented at Newman was very powerful!!  
· The Anointing of the Sick Mass was well attended.  It was suggested that this take place more than once per year.  Perhaps in the fall?
· Stations of the Cross each Friday during Lent.  All Friday’s are covered for leaders.

· Ash Wednesday Masses were very full.

· The choir is going to Notre Dame March 23rd – 25th.  

· Hedwig House Raffle – Held in T-town raised more than $12,000.

· Penance Service March 18th 2:00 pm Mattoon, 6:00 pm - Charleston
Charmaine’s Report

· On February 26th – group traveled to the Cathedral to experience the Rite of Election and Continuing Conversion.  This Easter 3 gentlemen, already baptized, will be making a profession of faith and come to full communion through Confirmation and Eucharist.   

· Catechist Appreciation Dinner was held on Feb. 29th at Country Club.  Small token of appreciation for all they do.  It was enjoyed by all.

· Results from the Ministry Fair sent to chairpersons last week.  New lectors and Eucharistic Ministers trained and schedules have been sent.

· Thank you to those who helped at the luncheon after the Mass of Anointing.

· Why Catholic? Going strong – 9 groups – 11 leaders – 69 participants   

· The women’s group is organizing Easter Egg/basket distribution.
Deacon Rupp’s Report

· RCIA update
· Available for Spiritual Direction
Old Business:

· Successful Anointing of Sick Luncheon – Thank you to Kay, Kathy, and Charmaine, especially the St. Charles Boy Scouts.
New Business

· Summer Start Up – Organizing Themed Baskets – Asking groups or individuals to come up with baskets.
· Eagle Scouts are working on some projects at the Hedwig House: Drew Smith, Ben Jackson, Michael Drake, Sam White

· Considering a Parish Mission during Advent
Comments, Compliments, & Concerns:

· Some would enjoy a Latin Mass
· Silence after Mass is enjoyed.  Would like to gather people in the hall for visiting – away from those wanting to stay in church.
Upcoming Events:

· Movie Night, March 24th 6:30pm
· Confirmation, April 29th 8:30am & 9:00pm
· First Communion, May 6th 8:30

· June 9th & 10th - Parish Festival Summer Start Up
· Server White Sox Trip – July 25th
Our next meeting will be Thursday, April 12th at 7:00p.m.  The date was changed due to the meeting falling during Holy Week. The opening faith reflection will be given by Charmaine.  

